

August 21, 2008

Mr. Michael Rorex Administrator/Coordinator Apprentice & Skill Improvement Program IUOE Local 150 19800 W. South Arsenal Road Wilmington, IL 60481

Re: Operating Engineers Certification Program

Dear Mike,

I have personally reviewed the Operating Engineers Certificate Program, I find it very comprehensive, and I fully support its use in our Apprenticeship and Skills Improvement Program.

The timing of the Program could not come at a better time as our Industry is facing many Crane Accidents throughout the United States. We as Contractors are facing greater scrutiny by the Owners we work for and this program will help us to assure them we are addressing the problem Crane Safety.

Congratulations on implementing this very vital program.

Very truly yours,

John E. Kenny, Jr. President/CEO

JEK/rmd